
NOTICE TO OFFERORS 

(Chapter 103D, HRS) 

 

The Employees’ Retirement System of the State of Hawaii (ERS) is requesting bids from 
suppliers for Oracle software license renewal.  Potential offerors interested in responding to this 
solicitation may do so by using the electronic solicitation document posted on the HANDS 
website at https://hands.ehawaii.gov/hands/opportunites and http://ers.ehawaii.gov.  All offers 
must be completed in accordance with the accompanying instructions.  The deadline for this 
solicitation is by 2:00 p.m. (HST) on March 23, 2020.    
 
The Employees’ Retirement System’s primary computer applications operate on the Oracle 
database system.  The ERS is seeking to purchase the software maintenance renewal for existing 
Oracle software licenses support from authorized resellers of Oracle software products.  No on-
site meetings are expected since this procurement is for renewal of maintenance support of 
ERS’s Oracle software licenses. 
 
Companies are required to be compliant to the laws of the State of Hawaii.  Please refer to the 
requirements of the Special Provisions (such as page SP-2 to SP-5) and General Conditions (such 
as, sections 34, Governing Law, and 35, Compliance with Laws) in the Invitation to Bid. 
 
Inquiries should be directed to dbf.ers.procure@hawaii.gov with a copy to 
Steven.Melendrez@hawaii.gov and Larry.Wolfe@hawaii.gov  
 
Steven Melendrez, Procurement Specialist, may be reached at (808) 586-1776. 


